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St. Minver Primary School
September 6th 2019
Dear Parents,

Welcome back after the summer holidays. I hope you all had an enjoyable time together as a family and that your children are ready for an exciting final year at St Minver!  I am very much looking forward to lots of successes this coming year with your children.
As you can appreciate Year 6 is a very important year in your child’s Primary Education.  Needless to say, we have SATs week in May (dates to follow), however, although this is important, it is not all that we strive towards in Year 6.  The curriculum is still wide and varied, and although there is emphasis on Numeracy, Literacy and Science, this is not at the detriment of the other subjects within the curriculum, as many cross curricular links are forged.  As you will be able to see on the class page of the website, on the half-term overview, there is a great deal to cover in all areas.  This term’s History topic is Victorian Britain and in Science we have 3 units: Diet and the circulatory system; Micro-organisms and How we see things. 
Other than Monday’s swimming sessions, we have PE on Thursdays and Fridays (once swimming finishes) as well as the active mile on Fridays. All children will be expected to take part in all areas of PE, unless a note is supplied from home with a medical reason for not taking part.  We also expect children to wear appropriate PE kit. When outdoors: trainers, t-shirt and shorts.  New school PE kit is available to order from the office, which we now hope all children will wear. When the weather turns colder children may wear tracksuits.

As you can appreciate there is still an expectation of homework each week. We expect children to read regularly, learn spelling lists, practice times tables and, in addition, we will set a numeracy and literacy homework every Friday and expect these to be handed in on the following Friday. Reading homework will be monitored and parents’ signatures with dates are required as evidence that your child has read for at least 20 minutes, four times per week. It is your child’s responsibility to make sure their reading record is signed and up to date by Friday morning, when it will be checked. When this expectation is not achieved, children will be given time during their break and/or lunch time to complete this important homework. This reading may be done aloud, or for more able readers at Black level and above, can be done independently. Being a parent, I do understand the difficulties of making time for homework in our busy schedules, however, I do expect all children to complete homework unless they have a valid reason for not doing so.  If this is the case, may I request a short note from you.  I hope you can support this homework expectation and understand that it is certainly good preparation for what will be expected by the comprehensive school next year.  
Once again, I sincerely look forward to working with your children this year. Please feel free to call me at school, or pop in at any time after the school day to chat if you have any concerns about your child or the year ahead. Finally…don’t blink, as before you know it, we will be crying with pride at the leavers’ show and clapping the children out at the end of the year!
My sincerest best wishes,
Jethro Baines
